
NOTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 6th June 2022 
VISTRY, EAST HUNSBURY PARISH COUNCIL AND COLLINGTREE PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Attendees 
 
Cllr Claire Douglas – East Hunsbury PC 
Caroline Holgate – East Hunsbury Clerk  
Cllr Sharon Collins – Collingtree PC 
 
Windingbrook Lane Junction 
 
Meeting still to be arranged with Northamptonshire Highways to discuss any remedial works and 
scope based on differing views due to changes in personnel 
New Windingbrook Lane street name plate erected to avoid confusion to delivery drivers etc caused 
by the new junction layout 
 
Cllr Collins asked whether a ‘No Through Road’ sign will be erected. PC said that he didn’t think one 
had been specified as part of the new works due to the ‘No Through Road’ being indicated at the 
entrance to Windingbrook Lane off Rowtree Road. 
 
Archaeology 
 
Works have commenced on site and will be ongoing until potentially November depending upon 
weather and the extent of ‘finds’ 
It was noted that the fencing preventing access from the footpath had been deliberately cut with a 
section of fencing being removed. The panel is to be replaced. 
 
Footpath – General 
 
Starting to become overgrown in places. PC advised it might benefit from cutting back in places but 
is concerned as to the extent that would be acceptable to the local community. Nesting birds will 
also need to be considered if works are to be undertaken prior to September 2022. 
 
Once again PC advised the ‘walked route’ of the footpath is not on the route as indicated on the 
Definitive Map.  
 
It can clearly be seen the alignment of the road to be constructed on site together with the visitor 
parking bays. This provides a clear demonstration as to why the trees , scrub etc had to be removed. 
 
 
Footpath – Bridge 
 
Replaced 
 
Planning Application – Phase 2a Infrastructure ( WNN/2022/0370) 
 
Comments from Consultees were due by 6th May. Currently the comments from both highways and 
the LLFA are outstanding. 
 
PC advised that until approval is given to the above it is not possible to divert the drain which runs 
through the Phase 2 land which is believed to have contributed to the historical flooding. 



Post meeting note – Cllr Gonzalez de Savage has been contacted and he is chasing through with the 
Head of Planning 
 
Newsletter 
 
Currently being printed and to be distributed within the next couple of weeks 
 
Enquiries to CollingtreeGeneralEnquiries@vistry.co.uk 
 
Since the last meeting no enquiries have been received via the above 
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